
3 Sisters Antique Tractor Club Newsletter 

                                         

February 2009 

2009 Calendars & Events: 

Meetings held at the Three Sister’s Park Pavilion, 

Chillicothe, IL 

Club Website: http://3sistersatc.com/index.htm 

Month Day Event 

January 19 6pm Club Meeting 

February 16 6pm Club Meeting 

March 15 Sublette Show 

16 6pm Club Meeting 

April 20 6pm Club Meeting 

May 16, 17 Pontiac Steam School 

18 6pm Club Meeting 

June 15 6pm Club Meeting 

 July  24-26 Balloon Fest 

TBD Club Meetings/Show Prep 

August 15-16 Our Big SHOW 

 

T H I S  M O N T H  

 Balloon Fest & Steam Engine Update 

 Classified Ads 

 Terry’s Joke Corner 

 Tractor Trivia 

 3010 and F-12 Updates 

* Reminder – 2009 Club Dues are Due - $20 

 

 

 

Bring your Stories 

to the next mEeting 

President’s Column: 

   Hello fellow members.  Spring is drawing near and we 
all know what that means… the smell of tractor gas and 
the sound of battery chargers humming away.  Let us 
hope the economy can begin to correct itself soon and 
jobs remain intact.  I am really looking forward to all we 
have planned for 2009 and can’t wait till our next 
meeting.  I really enjoy each and every one of you and 
hope that you can make time to eat some cookies and 
hear Jerry tell us just one more time why his 830 got out 
pulled by a little red cub……  Robby will have some fun 
news to share with us all and if you can, could you 
please bring a list of the tractors you own so we can get 
started on our database.  Gary will be running the 
meeting so you won’t hear me rambling.  See you there. 
One more thing, Dues are due.  Please help us by 
sending your 2009 dues to Gary or bringing it to the 
next meeting. 
  Thanks!! 

Kevin Engquist  

309-579-3293 

 

 

Tractor Trivia 

 

This Month’s Tractor Trivia:  In 1930, Illinois lead the 

nation in tractors on farms.  What’s your guess?  A) 

34,000 B) 40,000 C) 57,000 or D) 69,000 

Last Month’s Answer:  In 1930, Eagle Manufacturing 

Company switched from a 2 cylinder engine of their own 

design to two engine makes:  Hercules 6 cylinder L-head 

engine or a 6 cylinder Waukesha. 

 Reminder 2009 Club Dues ($20) 
Bring to meeting or Send to: 
Three Sisters Antique Tractor Club 

c/o Gary Sutton 

PO Box 44 

Chillicothe, IL  61523 

http://3sistersatc.com/index.htm


 

 

 

The Hitching 

Post 

 

For Sale – Straw Bales – Bob Shepard 309-

274-4003 or 309-253-2617 

 

For Sale – Oliver 10ft Drill on Steel Wheels 

& Dual Mechanical Lift `1941- $250 OBO – 

Don Sefried 309-274-2662 

 

For Sale – Ruhm Phosphate Spreader, Great 

Condition, Made in Mt. Pleasant Tennessee – 

Best offer – Ernie Rusk 309-274-8505 

 

Club News 

Balloon Fest – Chris Cassidy told the club of a new 

event coming to the park the weekend of July 24-26
th
.  

The Balloon Fest is scheduled, and expected to make a 

huge draw to the park.  With the Club participating with 

operation of certain activities, like the sawmill, steam 

engine, and some static displays, the club could receive 

$1/ticket.  The membership was excited to participate, 

and looked forward to participating. 

Farm Heritage Show Coordinators – Dan Wiest 

presented the Show Coordinator list, which is a draft of 

people responsible for the coordination of activities 

during the show.  The expectation is that the event 

coordinators begin planning the events and identifying 

the volunteers and needs to make the event a success. 

Steam Engine Update The Avery Steam Engine is 

now in Canton for repairs of the boiler and other related 

items.  We thank all of those who donated to make this 

repair possible.  As a reminder, this should be a 

tremendous draw for this year’s Farm Heritage Days and 

other park events.  For further information, contact the 

project coordinators:  Bob Randolph, Chris Cassidy, or 

Bob Shepard, - Bob Randolph can be reached at 579-

2975 Cell 696-4636 

Benefit  The Club collected donations for the Lane 

Bond Benefit on Feb 28 at the Lacon American Legion, 

See Robby Robinson 249-3037 for Additional 

Information. 

Treasurer’s Report  Gary presented the funding 

status, and identified a balance of $2542.70 prior to 

collection of dues for the night. 

 

 

3010 Update 

 

Bob Coppernoll donated to the Club a 3010 Diesel 

Utility Tractor with Syncro-Range transmission and 

loader.  It has a recent engine overhaul and new 

batteries.  It needs a little attention to the electrical wiring 

and the Steering hydraulics will need to be 

adjusted/reworked.  It has been donated to the club.  It 

could be sold to raise money or for use by the club.  Bob 

left this decision up to the club.  Options will be 

discussed with the membership at future meetings.  If 

you are interested in seeing the tractor, see Dan Wiest 

 

 

 

F-12 Update 

 

Our neighbors in Stark County asked for a little 

help.  The Historical Society needs assistance in 

Restoration of a Farmall F-12 tractor.  This joint 

project will benefit the club in expanding our 

support into neighboring areas.  The Historical 

Society is willing to pay for parts needed for the 

repairs.  The second set of repairs will be centered 

on the Disassembly of the fuel tank, radiator, and 

fuel system. 

If you are interested in helping with the repairs, 

give Dan Wiest a call at 249-2960.    

 

 

Steam Engine School ï We have a number of folks 

signed up for the Pontiac, IL Steam School on May 

16/17.  Please contact Gary Sutton @ 282-4839 for 

Information. 

 

 



-Farm Heritage Show ï  

2009 SHOW DATE IS AUGUST 15/16
th
.  Please 

Mark your calendars!!!! 

 
____________________________ 

Terry’s Joke Corner 

Two farmers are trying to get a wagon load of hay 

into the barn, every time the mules pulling the 

wagons ears touch the wooden beam over head, 

they shy and back out. Well, one of the fellas gets 

the chainsaw out and commences to a cutting the 

beam. The old farmer next door has been watching 

the goings on and he suggests that rather than cut 

the beam the boys should take their frontloader and 

scrape out enough room for the mules to pass under. 

'You don't understand,' One of them says. 'It ain't 

his legs is to long, it's his ears'  

  

Join Our Sponsor List ð Club & Show   

Letôs work on getting more sponsors.  That really helps 

defer some of the costs and allows us to expand our 

activities.  Included is a sponsor application for 2009. 

 

2009 Sponsors 

Gary W. Sutton, AIA, ALA, CSI 

Illinois Licensed Architect 
14107 N Wayne Rd. / P.O. Box 44 

Chillicothe, IL  61523-0044 
309-282-4839 office 
309-282-9023 fax 

Email: architect@gwsutton.com 

 

Pearce Community Center 

Fun, Fitness, Community 
610 W. Cedar Street 

Chillicothe, IL  61523 
309-274-4209 

www.pearcecc.com 

 

mailto:architect@gwsutton.com
http://www.pearcecc.com/


2009 Club officers 
President Kevin 

Engquist 

(309) 579-3293 

peoriajhlaas@wildblue.net 

Vice President Dan 

Wiest 

(309) 249-2960 

wiestdv@hughes.net 

Secretary Valerie 

Cole 

(309) 712-4367 

vacolebusdrivermom@yahoo.com 

Asst. Secretary Jean 

Schaffner 

(309) 579-2064 

msjdeere2000@yahoo.com 

Treasurer Gary 

Sutton 

(309) 282-4839 

architect@gwsutton.com 

Historian Verne 

Schaffner 

(309) 579-2064 

msjdeere2000@yahoo.com 

Historical 

Preservationist 

Kim 

Engquist 

(309) 579-3293 

kengquist@wildblue.net 
 

 

 

Agenda for February 16
th

  Meeting 

 
1. 6pm Meeting will come to order 

2. Opening thoughts 

3. Tractor Trivia 

4. Account summary from Gary Sutton 
5. Club Event Calendar 

6. Steam Engine Update  

7. Floor opens for general FUN!! 
8. Meeting adjourned 

 

2009 Show Picture CD and DVD’s 

Picture  CD and DVDõs available by contacting  

Kim Engquist 579 -3293  
 

In Remembrance 

Our heartfelt condolences go to Ruth and 

Vernon Guetersloh on the recent passing of Ruthôs 

father Harry Buehler at the age of 97.  Please keep 

them in your thoughts and prayers. 

 
 
 
Daniel Wiest 
462 County Road 550N 
Sparland, IL 61565

Vice Presidentõs Column: 

As I write this, I realize that we are weeks 

from spring.  Just around the corner, we will be 

tilling the soil and planting our crops.  Usually this 

time of the year, I get excited about planting a 

garden, and working in the field.  I guess I am just 

eager to get out in the dirt. 

After well over a year of on/off work (I was 

reminded often), I completed a dresser for my wife.  

In the end, it turned out as a beautiful piece of 

furniture that will be a family heirloom.  Now, I 

guess I can get back to the tractors!! Right???  

 

Also, we will make available a contact list 

for club members.  Please let me know if you do not 

want your name and address made available to the 

club. 

Daniel Wiest 

 

 

mailto:peoriajhlaas@wildblue.net
mailto:wiestdv@hughes.net
mailto:vacolebusdrivermom@yahoo.com
mailto:msjdeere2000@yahoo.com
mailto:architect@gwsutton.com
mailto:msjdeere2000@yahoo.com
mailto:kengquist@wildblue.net

